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Never Stop Serving 
 

 

President’s Message 

Our chapter continues to move forward, and by the sounds of hearing from other 

MOAA leaders, we opened many months before most other chapters.  By the 

attendance at our monthly meetings, I clearly see on the faces of our members just 

how much they crave the comradery and friendship we share together.  I thank all 

of you for helping to support our chapter and for motivating me to work harder for 

the good of not only our chapter, but now as the new Area Vice President for the 

six East Central MOAA chapters.  They include Chapters from Cape Canaveral 

(Patrick AFB), Indian River (Vero Beach), Treasure Coast (Fort Pierce), Halifax 

Area (Daytona Beach), Military Officers Club of Volusia County (New Smyrna 

Beach) and our own Central Florida.  I welcome the opportunity to learn from other 

chapters and help be the eyes and ears on the ground 

for our Florida Council of Chapters President.   

I’ve certainly added more to my MOAA plate, and 

one of the mottos that’s navigated me thru life is 

“Life begins at the end of your comfort zone.” It not 

only serves me well in my everyday life, but that of 

leading our Chapter thru challenging times.  One of 

Board our members, Lt Col Al Schroeder, sent the 

YouTube link  https://youtu.be/TBuIGBCF9jc from 

Admiral McRaven that contains the BEST 

motivational speech I’ve ever heard.  I highly 

encourage everyone to listen to his speech, 

especially having gone thru eight months of 

uncertainty and the varying degrees of added stress 

and strain in our lives.  Admiral McRaven was 

an elite Navy SEAL and discusses how he 

successfully achieved the impossible through critical 

thinking, sheer willpower and absolute dedication to 

training, missions, and fellow Special Operations 

team members.  He applies lessons learned from 

SEAL training to civilian life.   

The key take-away from Admiral McRaven 

are:  "Start the day with a task completed.  Find 

someone to help you through life.  Respect 
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everyone.  Life is not always fair, move forward.  Don’t be 

afraid to fail often.  Take risks.  Step up when times are 

toughest.  Face down the bullies.  Lift-up the downtrodden.  And 

finally, NEVER give up."   In my book, these are fighting 

words from the Admiral to help motivate us to lift ourselves 

up, despite our fears!   

I hope to see you all on the 10th of November at 11:30 at our 

luncheon and have further discussions on ways we can continue 

to Never Stop Serving those around us.  As a reminder, our 

November meeting is the month we ask for members to identify 

themselves to be nominated for Key Personnel Officers on our 

Chapter Board.  We need fresh eyes and ears to continue leading 

and growing our Chapter and we will vote in our new board 

members at the December meeting.  I wish you all a very 

meaningful Veteran’s Day on the 11th – there’s no doubt giving 

your youth to serve your country deserves the recognition of this 

special of all holidays!   

Cheers, 

Lorraine (407)-221-1388 

 
 

Next MOAA CFC Event:  

 

Our next Chapter meeting will be a Luncheon on Nov 10th at 

11:30am and will be held at the Holiday Inn UCF. The 

Holiday Inn is located at 1724 N Alafaya Trail, Orlando FL 

32826. Please note it’s on Alafaya Trail, one block north of 

Colonial Drive (SR-50).   We had another great turnout at our 

October dinner and our members continue their praise for the 

precautions taken by the hotel serving staff (who always wear 

protective gear). Because of the constraints put upon us, our 

members must RSVP no later than Nov 6th.  We will be 

served a choice of Roast Pork Loin with gravy or Island Rum 

Mai Mahi with wild mushroom rice and grilled mixed 

vegetables.  Total cost per person is $22 and payable in cash 

or credit card upon arrival.  We will also be asking for 

donations to support our JROTC Scholarship fund (please 

give generously). Please either reply to this email, or send an 

email to MAJ Lorraine Holland (president@moaacfc.com), or 

call her at 407-221-1388.  Save the Dates: Dinner at 5:30pm 

on December 8th, and a Luncheon at 11:30am on January 

12th.  
____________________________________________________ 
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MOAA BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

October 19, 2020 

 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to 

order at 2:04 pm by President Holland. LTC 

Gillett again facilitated the meeting on a ZOOM 

platform. Chaplain Love gave the invocation 

and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

QUORUM: Board members present were MAJ 

Holland, Chaplain Love, Mrs. Green, and Lt 

Col Schroeder constituting a quorum. Also 

present were Ken Dold and LTC Gillett. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Mrs. Green 

discussed the minutes from last month’s 

meeting that had been approved and published 

in the FOCUS. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: In LTC Peters’ 

absence, Mrs. Green fielded questions on the 

report. The report was approved as written. The 

issue, with our new pay system at the luncheon, 

is now resolved. Ken, webmaster, offered that 

we now have several options for payment. In 

fact, 2021 dues and donations can now be paid 

at the website through our new options. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Communications: CDR Fiebrandt informed the 

President that the due date for input to the 

FOCUS is October 28, 2020. The next Chapter 

meeting will be a Luncheon on November 10 

and the next Board meeting will be on ZOOM 

on Tuesday, November 24 at 2 pm. 

 

Surviving Spouse:  Mrs. Green announced that 

a Floridian had been selected as Outstanding 

Surviving Spouse this year. She is Mrs. Mary 

Dunnigan of the Cape Canaveral Chapter. The 

group was reminded that the MOAA National 

Convention would be held on a GoToMeeting 

Webinar on Friday, October 23 at 2:30 pm. Ken 

Dold supplied the Board with the registration 

link. 

 

ROTC/JROTC: Lt Col Schroeder announced 

that Cadet Daniella Mejia, an Army ROTC 

junior student at UCF, had been selected as our 

new intern. Board members will be acquainting 

her to their duties in the management of a 

MOAA Chapter. Her internship will officially 

begin in the January term. Lt Col Schroeder 

will supervise her progress. 

Since this semester is shortened by the 

pandemic, the picnic planned for UCF Cadets 

will be held in the Winter Semester. 

Lt Col Schroeder assisted by Cadet Mejia 

presented a program titled “Behavioral Self-

Assessment for Leadership Management and 

led a follow up discussion with an Army ROTC 

class. 

 

President’s Remarks: MAJ Holland announced 

that she has been selected as an Area Vice 

President for the Florida Council of Chapters, 

guiding 6 Chapters. 

Mrs. Green and MAJ Holland will be attending 

a Vietnam War Veterans Event at Lake Nona 

VA Park on November 13. Our Chapter will set 

up a membership display. 

 

President Holland reminded the group that the 

FCoC is depending on our Chapter to man the 

Hospitality Room at the MOAA Leadership 

Forum on January 7-9, 2021. Since this job 

requires a number of volunteers to set up and 

host the room, she suggested that a reservation 

be made for three rooms for two nights to 

accommodate Chapter Leaders, officers, and 

volunteers during the FORUM. A MOTION 

PASSED to fund three rooms for two nights at 

the Leadership Forum in January. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 3:43 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Patricia Green, Secretary 

Surviving Spouse Corner 
 

Let me start with a few announcements: 

Mrs. Mary Dunnigan, from the Cape Canaveral 

Chapter, has been chosen as the Outstanding 

Surviving Spouse Liaison of the year. This is 

quite an honor and another accomplishment for 

our state MOAA system. 

The annual meeting of the MOAA SS Advisory 

Council met on October 14. Mrs. Renee 

Brunelle of the Tampa Chapter and I officially 

start our 4 year term. We were given our 
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assignments: Mrs. Brunelle was assigned to the 

Communications Committee and I am on the 

MOAA Member Services Committee. I will 

report on those services in future months. 

On October 21, the Surviving Spouse Virtual 

Chapter held its quarterly meeting. YOU 

SHOULD JOIN!! It’s simple and easy. Go to 

Moaa.org and fill out the application that is in 

the Virtual Chapter area. If you can’t navigate 

the system, send me a note with your phone 

number, I can help. You can attend via your 

computer, tablet, or smart phone. An active 

membership of 134 from 28 states and 3 

territories brings issues to the fore front. 

Questions are answered or investigated. The 

President of MOAA and a member of its Board 

of Directors always attend. There is so much to 

learn from these varied inputs. This is also a 

good way to stay involved with issues if you 

choose to avoid crowded get-togethers. 

MOAA is very interested in learning from 

surviving spouses and providing them with 

services and information. There are many 

opportunities to get involved. 

When you are able, please come to the Chapter 

meetings. You may know military surviving 

spouses who don’t know about us. Invite them 

to come with you. See you soon. 

Patricia Green 

Veterans Day History  

Veterans Day as we know it wasn’t always 

called “Veterans Day.” It began as a 

commemoration of Armistice Day, the day 

when the fighting stopped during World War I.  

What was then thought 

to be the “war to end all 

wars” formally ceased 

on the eleventh hour of 

the eleventh day of the 

eleventh month. And in 

November 1919, 

President Wilson 

proclaimed November 11 as the first 

commemoration of Armistice Day. A 

Congressional Act in 1938 made the 11th of 

November a legal holiday.  

On June 1, 1954, November 11th became a day 

to honor American Veterans of all wars. Later 

that year, President Dwight D. Eisenhower 

issued the first “Veterans Day Proclamation.”  

Learn more about Veterans Day History at   

https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/vetdayhistory.

asp   

Veterans Day Teachers and Parents 

Guide  

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs and 

the Veterans Day National Committee are 

pleased to provide a Teachers Resource Guide 

on Veterans Day.  It is a way to thank 

America’s Veterans and their families for their 

service and sacrifice and reward them with the 

honor they so richly deserve. For those of us 

who have children or grandchildren, we are all 

teachers when it comes to recognizing and 

paying homage to our military.  

There are about 18 million Veterans living 

among us, in every state and territory. They 

come from all walks of life. Some are old and 

some are young; some served here at home and 

others overseas. They are from big cities, small 

towns and everything in between. Some revel in 

the opportunity to regale you with tales of their 

time serving, while others are more reserved.  

As Veterans Day approaches, many teachers 

and parents are looking for ways for their 

students and children to connect with Veterans 

who served in the past, as well as service 

members now on active duty.  

Use the Veterans Day 2020 Teachers Guide to 

plan out activities and help children learn more 

about America’s Veterans. Ideas for activities 

include asking children to share a photograph of 

any Veteran family members, challenging them 

to match military terms with definitions, or 

watch Veterans Day ceremonies, videos, or 

livestreams.  

Download the Veterans Day 2020 Teachers 

Guide at:  

https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/docs/2020-

Veterans-Day-Teachers-Guide.pdf  

 

Cost-of-Living Adjustment for 

Veterans Announced  
 

According to the Social Security 

Administration, the latest cost-of-living 

https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/vetdayhistory.asp
https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/vetdayhistory.asp
https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/docs/2020-Veterans-Day-Teachers-Guide.pdf
https://www.va.gov/opa/vetsday/docs/2020-Veterans-Day-Teachers-Guide.pdf
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adjustment is 1.3 percent for Social Security 

benefits and SSI payments. Social Security 

benefits will increase by 1.3 percent beginning 

with December 2020 benefits, which are 

payable in January 2021. A cost-of-living 

increase for veterans’ benefits in 2021 is set to 

match the increase approved by the Social 

Security Administration for its beneficiaries. 

The increase affects disability payments, 

dependent compensation, and survivors 

receiving Survivor Benefit Plan payments 

 

COVID-19 Project Vet Relief Fund to 

Help Florida Veterans   
 

Funds to help our veterans in a crisis are 

extremely low and help is needed now. As 

many businesses and organizations are being 

forced to close their doors, our veterans are 

unable to work and provide an income to 

support their families. The Florida Veterans 

Foundation has teamed up with the American 

Legion of Florida to create the Project Vet 

Relief Fund. This will help with emergency 

assistance for those veterans who are affected 

by this pandemic around the state of 

Florida.  The fund is seeking any level of 

donations from corporations and individuals to 

help support the increased demand of the 

veteran community at www.HelpFLVets.org or 

email Lew@HelpFLVets.org to 

donate. Veterans in need of assistance need to 

apply online at https://helpflvets.org/covid-19-

support/ and find the application form, 

requirements and guidelines listed on the page 

along with additional resource links to help 

with utilities, food and more.   

 

Senior Vaccines 

Over 50? The CDC Says You Need 

These Four   
 

With summer now behind us, it’s time to 

prepare for what could be a difficult fall and 

winter. With the coronavirus pandemic still 

raging and flu season underway, staying healthy 

will be more challenging than in most years. If 

you are 50 or older, you are especially 

vulnerable to such health threats. That makes it 

extra important to consider scheduling 

vaccinations that can keep you healthy — and 

even save your life. The aging process weakens 

our immune systems, putting us at greater risk 

for several types of disease, according to the 

U.S. Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention. For this reason, the CDC 

recommends adults 50 or older schedule the 

following vaccines. Just talk to your doctor 

before getting any vaccine, as there are some 

exceptions to CDC recommendations.   

Flu shot   

The CDC recommends that all adults get a flu 

shot, but this is particularly important for older 

adults and those with chronic health conditions 

such as diabetes, asthma and heart disease. 

These people have a greater risk of developing 

serious complications if they catch influenza. 

While the flu might seem like a minor nuisance, 

it can be deadly. As the CDC reminds us: 

“Every year in the United States, millions of 

people are sickened, hundreds of thousands are 

hospitalized and thousands or tens of thousands 

of people die from the flu.” And this year, 

getting the flu shot is even more important.   

Shingles vaccine   

Around 1 in 3 Americans will develop shingles 

at some point, and the risk of getting the painful 

rash grows with age, according to the CDC. 

This painful condition can cause symptoms that 

last months or years. It can even cause 

permanent blindness, as reported in “This 

Cause of Blindness Is Soaring Among Seniors.” 

A newer vaccine, called Shingrix, is more than 

90% effective in preventing shingles in older 

people, according to the CDC. But the vaccine 

has been running short for years. So, call your 

health care provider now to set up an 

appointment for the two-dose vaccine. Or, use 

the CDC’s Vaccine Finder tool or the Shingrix 

locator tool from GSK, the vaccine’s 

manufacturer.   

Tdap or Td vaccine   

The Tdap vaccine protects you against tetanus, 

diphtheria, and pertussis. Chances are good that 

you have had this vaccine in the past. But if you 

haven’t, the CDC urges you to get it. The Td 

vaccine only protects against tetanus and 

diphtheria and requires a booster every 10 

years.   

Pneumococcal vaccines   

Pneumococcal vaccines help protect against 

pneumococcal disease, meaning infections 

http://www.helpflvets.org/
https://helpflvets.org/covid-19-support/
https://helpflvets.org/covid-19-support/
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caused by the Streptococcus pneumoniae 

bacteria. The CDC recommends all adults age 

65 or older get both types of pneumococcal 

vaccines that are available in the U.S.: 

pneumococcal conjugate and pneumococcal 

polysaccharide. 

 

Wreaths Across America Day   
 

Each year, millions of 

Americans come 

together to 

REMEMBER the 

fallen, HONOR those 

that serve and their 

families, and TEACH 

the next generation 

about the value of freedom. This gathering of 

volunteers and patriots takes place in local and 

national cemeteries in all 50 states - most 

recently at more than 2,000 participating 

locations - as part of National Wreaths Across 

America Day.   

This year, the Heart of Florida Chapter of the 

Women Marines Association is bringing 

Wreaths Across America Day to Woodlawn 

Memorial Park in Gotha, FL. For more 

information and to sponsor a wreath please 

see https://wreathsacrossamerica.org/FL0834. 

Please join us virtually on December 19, 

2020, by sponsoring a veterans’ wreath today.    

Semper Fidelis, Maria-Elena Augustin   

 

Act Now 

Don’t Let Arlington National Cemetery 

(ANC) Changes Move Forward 

Without Your Voice 

Public Comments close on November 

16th.  MOAA opposes these proposals. 

By:  Mark Belinsky, LTC, USA, Ret.   

 

The public comment period on the Federal 

Register to address dramatic reductions for 

eligibility to Arlington National Cemetery 

(ANC) opened Sept. 15 and will close 

November 16th. As of mid-October, there were 

roughly 700 comments made with only days 

left to address proposed changes that are 

discriminatory in nature.   

 

Some members of Congress are watching the 

volume of comments to gauge interest, making 

it even more important to make your voice 

heard.   

 

ANC is running out of room for interments, 

and the proposed eligibility changes for 

interment and inurnment at ANC are designed 

to extend the life of the cemetery. 

Unfortunately, if the eligibility changes are 

approved, many who had planned for an in-

ground burial at ANC will have to change 

plans. 

 

ANC staff are eager to point out that VA 

cemeteries are available. However, full military 

honors with caisson are not available at most 

VA cemeteries.   

  

The fiscal 2019 National Defense Authorization 

Act directed the Army secretary to establish 

revised eligibility criteria to keep the cemetery 

functioning as an active burial ground for 150 

years. The proposed changes to eligibility are 

service- and mission-discriminatory and do not 

account for all-important military honors for 

those who would be forced to use a different 

cemetery.   

  

Non-contiguous federal land is available for 

expansion of the cemetery and continuation of 

military honors as noted above will matter 

intensely to families who maintain the 

rare propensity to serve.    

 

Read More about MOAA’s Recommendations 

for Arlington National Cemetery 

    

The nature of ANC eligibility changes is a 

matter of national conscience. This challenge is 

more than a math and geography problem, and 

it’s bigger than the Army. In a financial 

environment where DoD seeks to prioritize 

modernization over legacy systems, it is not 

surprising that the Army would choose a course 

of action to push more of the memorial mission 

to the VA. The greater problem is that a 

national cemetery is an enduring mission that 

will require non-contiguous expansion; 

expansion of ANC to other federal property will 

require funding from Congress … and your 

engagement.   

https://wreathsacrossamerica.org/FL0834
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2019-news-articles/advocacy/army-recommends-changes-to-arlington-cemetery-burial-eligibility/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/advocacy/arlington-cemetery-eligibility-changes-two-ways-to-make-your-voice-heard/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/advocacy/arlington-cemetery-eligibility-changes-two-ways-to-make-your-voice-heard/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/advocacy/arlington-cemetery-eligibility-changes-two-ways-to-make-your-voice-heard/
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MOAA will continue to encourage our 

members and others to comment. CLICK THIS 

LINK to go directly to the comment page, or 

you can read the full proposed rule AT THIS 

LINK and make your comments there by 

clicking the “SUBMIT A FORMAL 

COMMENT” button in the upper right corner.   

 

It is important for your comments to be yours 

alone, not the product of mass mailings. Use 

your own words – if applicable, explain what 

the changes will mean to you or to your 

family’s future plans.   

    

What Is Next?   

When the Federal Register public comment 

closes, it will take over a year to reconcile and 

resolve legal challenges before approval. 

Existing ANC standards will remain in effect 

during that time.   

    

Intervention from elected officials may be 

required to change course for reduced eligibility 

for our national cemetery. Congressional staff 

members have already indicated it is not too 

early to reach out to your elected officials and 

voice your concerns.    

 

Vietnam War Veterans Health Issues  
 

VA provides support for Agent Orange 

exposure and its related health issues.  It's 

important to understand the health care needs of 

Vietnam War Veterans because of the long-

term effects of military service during the 

Vietnam War era. If you served during the 

Vietnam War, including Veterans who served 

on Blue Water Navy vessels or Coast Guard 

ships, you may be at risk of certain health 

conditions. Understanding these needs will 

allow you to receive better care.  

Learn about these conditions and what to do 

next to take care of your health.  

 

Health risks related to the Vietnam War  

¶ Diseases related to Agent Orange: A toxic 

chemical used to clear trees and plants that 

can cause long-term health effects  

¶ Hepatitis C: A disease that can harm your 

liver  

¶ Hearing problems caused by noise:  

Harmful sounds from guns, explosives, 

rockets, heavy weapons, jets and aircraft, 

and machinery that can cause or add to 

hearing loss and ringing in the ears  

¶ Illnesses or injuries caused by job-related 

hazards: Chemicals, paints, radiation, and 

other hazards you may have come across  

 

What you can do now  

 

Take these steps to make sure you're taking care 

of your health:  

1. Talk to your primary health care provider or 

your local VA environmental health 

coordinator about other health concerns 

related to your military service. Remember, 

you can use Secure Messaging (sign in 

required) to send a private note to your 

doctor if you have any questions or 

worries.  

2. Ask your local VA environmental health 

coordinator about getting a free Agent 

Orange Registry health exam.  

3. Find out if you can get benefits from any 

illness or injury caused, or made worse, by 

your active-duty service, such as illness-

related to agent orange or contact 

with hazardous materials.  

Be sure your doctor knows if you have a history 

of Agent Orange exposure. Because of the 

possibility of increased cancer risk, your doctor 

may suggest cancer screening tests and to report 

any symptoms as soon as they appear.  

 

If you have a My HealtheVet Premium account, 

you can easily reach out to your health care 

teams with Secure Messaging (sign in 

required) about taking steps to improve your 

health.  

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/09/15/2020-17801/army-cemeteries#open-comment
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/09/15/2020-17801/army-cemeteries#open-comment
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/09/15/2020-17801/army-cemeteries
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/09/15/2020-17801/army-cemeteries
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/write-a-letter?2&engagementId=509473
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/related-diseases/
https://www.hepatitis.va.gov/hcv/index.asp
http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/noise/index.asp?_ga=2.146878064.650436269.1552306808-1942658672.1551106237
http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/categories/occupational-hazards.asp?_ga=2.146878064.650436269.1552306808-1942658672.1551106237
http://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/categories/occupational-hazards.asp?_ga=2.146878064.650436269.1552306808-1942658672.1551106237
https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/coordinators.asp?_ga=2.143158130.650436269.1552306808-1942658672.1551106237
https://www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/coordinators.asp?_ga=2.143158130.650436269.1552306808-1942658672.1551106237
https://www.myhealth.va.gov/mhv-portal-web/web/myhealthevet/user-login?redirect=/secure-messaging
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/registry-health-exam/
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/registry-health-exam/
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/registry-health-exam/
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/
https://www.myhealth.va.gov/mhv-portal-web/web/myhealthevet/upgrading-your-my-healthevet-account-through-in-person-or-online-authentication
https://www.myhealth.va.gov/mhv-portal-web/web/myhealthevet/user-login?redirect=/secure-messaging
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VA Announces Completion of 

Vietnam-Era Deck Log Digitization  
By: Kevin Lilley  
SEPTEMBER 30, 2020  

 

A recently completed joint effort between the 

VA and the National Archives and Records 

Administration (NARA) to digitize Vietnam-era 

deck logs should simplify and speed up the 

claims process for Blue Water Navy veterans.  

   

VA announced completion of the digitization of 

the Navy and Coast Guard records from 1956 to 

1978 in a Sept. 28 press release. All Navy deck 

logs from the period were digitized by 

December 2019, per the release, with the Coast 

Guard logs finished in September 2020.  

   

The digital records will ease the validation 

process for whether beneficiaries served in the 

waters off Vietnam, establishing a presumptive 

exposure to toxic defoliants such as Agent 

Orange and making them eligible for benefits 

under the Blue Water Navy Vietnam Veterans 

Act of 2019. NARA will make the logs 

available online to researchers and others.  

   

That law went into effect Jan 1 2020. Since that 

date, VA has paid out $641 million in benefits 

to 22,254 Blue Water Navy veterans and 

survivors, per the Sept. 28 release. That means 

nearly $60 million has been paid out since July 

31, when VA reported $583.8 million in total 

payments for 20,690 granted claims.  

   

The current list of 14 Agent Orange 

presumptive diseases can be found at this link. 

MOAA has supported language in the Senate 

draft of the FY 2021 National Defense 

Authorization Act (NDAA) that would add 

three conditions to the list: bladder cancer, 

hypothyroidism, and Parkinsonism symptoms.  

   

[TAKE ACTION: Write or Call Your 

Lawmaker In Support of Expanding Coverage 

Connected to Agent Orange Exposure]  

 

The release did not address submarine deck 

logs, which were not included in the original 

grouping from the archives. This group is not 

included in the toxic-exposure presumption, and 

there is no official estimate of when, or if, this 

group will be included.  

   

Veterans, dependents, and surviving spouses 

can contact VA at (800) 827-1000 for more 

information on filing a claim, or can reach out 

to an approved veterans service organization 

(VSO) for guidance.  

 

Resources for Veteran Caregivers  
 

Caregivers will now be included in Veterans' 

health care teams, VA Secretary Wilkie 

announced on October 19 as part of the 

Inclusive Care Program.  The Elizabeth Dole 

Foundation also offers no-cost, short-term aid 

from at-home care professionals to help with 

bathing, cooking, exercising, transportation, and 

companionship, among other tasks. Caregivers 

in every state can now apply for no-cost 

professional caregiver support made possible 

through the cooperation and donations of 

CareLinx, Wounded Warrior Project, AARP, 

and VA. 

 

VA Expands Caregiver Stipend to Cover 

Eligible Vietnam, Korea, and World War II 

Veterans.  A major change to a 

popular Department of Veterans 

Affairs program means the family caregivers of 

Vietnam, Korea and World War II veterans may 

qualify to get paid for their help and have 

access to caregiver training, mental health 

services and counseling and more. The Program 

of Comprehensive Assistance for Family 

Caregivers underwent an expansion Oct. 

1 affecting qualifying veterans who need 

around-the-clock care from a loved one.  

  

The program will undergo another expansion 

on Oct. 1, 2022, to include combat veterans 

who served between 1975 and Sept. 11, 

2001.  Caregivers must provide in-home care 

for veterans who suffered a serious injury, have 

a VA disability rating of at least 70% and are 

enrolled in VA health care.  

 
 

 

 

 

https://www.benefits.va.gov/benefits/blue-water-navy.asp
https://www.va.gov/opa/pressrel/pressrelease.cfm?id=5529
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2019-news-articles/president-trump-signs-blue-water-navy-benefits-bill/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2019-news-articles/president-trump-signs-blue-water-navy-benefits-bill/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/va-grants-$583.8-million-in-retroactive-payments-for-blue-water-navy-claims/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/va-grants-$583.8-million-in-retroactive-payments-for-blue-water-navy-claims/
https://www.va.gov/disability/eligibility/hazardous-materials-exposure/agent-orange/related-diseases/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/advocacy/senate-passes-ndaa-amendment-to-cover-additional-agent-orange-presumptives/
https://www.moaa.org/content/publications-and-media/news-articles/2020-news-articles/advocacy/senate-passes-ndaa-amendment-to-cover-additional-agent-orange-presumptives/
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/write-a-letter?0&engagementId=508560
https://takeaction.moaa.org/moaa/app/make-a-call?1&engagementId=508786
https://www.va.gov/vso/
https://www.va.gov/vso/
http://www.military.com/benefits/veteran-benefits
http://www.military.com/benefits/veteran-benefits
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2020/07/31/va-caregiver-program-opens-eligible-wwii-korea-and-vietnam-vets.html
https://www.military.com/daily-news/2020/07/31/va-caregiver-program-opens-eligible-wwii-korea-and-vietnam-vets.html
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Military Officers Association of America 
Central Florida Chapter 
PO Box 141025 
Orlando, FL 32814-1025 
RETURNED SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA - CENTRAL FLORIDA CHAPTER 

Application for Membership, Dues Payment & Information Change Form 

           Enroll me as a regular member        Address or Information Change Only 

            Enroll me as a surviving spouse member     Dues payment of $20 & Information update 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
LAST NAME        FIRST   MIDDLE   RANK  SPOUSE NAME 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

STREET ADDRESS     ADD’L INFO                     PHONE NUMBER 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY  STATE ZIP + 4                          E-MAIL ADDRESS      BIRTH DATE 

 

_____________________________________________________________ 

NAME OF DECEASED OFFICER (IF APPLICABLE) 

 

 

Member of National MOAA?  Y / N   Member Number ___________ 

 

If No, may we sign you up for a no-charge MOAA National 

Basic Membership? 
 

    Signature: ________________________________      Date: _______________________________ 
     
Annual dues (payable January) are $20 for all memberships (except existing Life Members).  New members joining after September 1st get 

credit through the end of the following year.  Make checks payable to and mail application to: MOAA CFC. Inc., P.O. Box 141025, 

Orlando, FL  32814-1025.  If you would like to make an additional donation to support our ROTC/JROTC scholarship program, please 

include it with your membership dues, or send separately.  This would be greatly appreciated! 

Status  Service 

  Active Duty   Army     Coast Guard 
  Retired   Navy      USPHS 
  Reserve   Air Force     NOAA 

  Marine Corps    Space Force 
   
   
   

 
 

 

 

 


